From: Diane Hemsworth

Sent: 14 November 2021 23:30

To: Local Plan

Subject: Plan to build 300 homes on the green belt of Lymm
Hello,

I'm emailing you to voice my concerns about the proposal to build a further 300 homes on the green belt
of Lymm.

[ live in Lymm and believe that the village will not benefit from these plans and will only increase the
pollution and add strain on public services.

The roads are already very busy and entering and leaving Lymm during rush hour is lengthy and
unpleasant. | particularly enjoy walking but increased pollution from exhaust fumes makes this sadly, less
enjoyable. | try to avoid congested areas but the prospect of more houses, increased residents and more
cars is only going to increase the pollution.

GP surgeries and schools are already struggling with the current population of Lymm, so this will add to
waiting times to access GP practices and possibly class sizes in schools.

The proposals do not appear to be attuned to the effects of climate change which is prevalent in our minds
and critical right now.

| very much hope that this plan will be reconsidered, particularly for the younger members of our village so
that they have a healthier future to look forward to.

Best regards,
Diane Hemsworth





